Gamma Chi Alumni Association
Meeting Minutes

July 7, 2012
Broken Arrow, Oklahoma

Meeting Facilitator: Shane Pate, President
I. Call to Order

The past year was recapped including the following items:

· Events

· Inaugural Meeting

· Pike Alumni Cruise

· Beer Pong Tournament
· OKC Gamma Chi Pike Alumni Event

· Five OSU Football Alumni Association Tailgates

· Gamma Chi Chapter of Pi Kappa Alpha Reunion

· Tulsa Gamma Chi Pike Alumni Event

· Founder’s Day Alumni Banquet

· J. Lewis Sanderson Golf Tournament
· Total Attendance: 840
Gamma Chi Alumni Association was presented the following International Awards

· William R. Nester Alumni Association of the Year (Alumni equivalent of the Smythe Award for Undergraduates)
· Pi Kappa Alpha’s Outstanding New Alumni Association

II. Roll Call

The alumnus in attendance was 13. Total guests approximately 25.
III. Approval of minutes from last meeting (Not Applicable)

IV. Officer/Committee Reports
· Vice President Report – Nick Johnson, Vice President – N/A

· Secretarial Report – Brandon Lux, Secretary – N/A

· Financial Report – Mike Price, Treasurer

· We ended up in the positive for 2011-2012 by approximately $1,500.

· We broke even hosting the Alumni Banquet, however we had 15-20 people reserve a plate that didn’t show up. Thus, costing the association an additional $1,000 in revenue for activities.

· Next year, the Alumni Banquet will be as follows, pay by the deadline or you do not get a seat.

· We owe the Undergraduates approximately $500 for the Inaugural Meeting BBQ. We issued the check but it never was cashed because the undergrad paid it.

· We need to expand our membership outreach beyond email/facebook.
V. Old Business (From 8/21/2011)
Officer elections were led by Nick Johnson.  The results of the officer elections are as follows: Shane Pate, President; Nick Johnson, Vice President; Brandon Lux, Secretary; Michael Price, Treasurer.

The By-Laws were adopted.  Officer terms were set at 2 years.  The fiscal year will be July 1st to June 30th.

By vote, annual dues were set at $50.

Shane Pate led an open discussion of activities to be held in the 2011-2012 fiscal year.  Ideas that were brought up are as follows:

· March Banquet (Held)
· Golf Tournament (Held)
· Official Alumni Tailgate (Held)
· Horseshoe Tournament (Not Held)
· Beer Pong Tournament (Held)
· Happy Hours (Held in the form of Guy’s Nights)
· Camping Trips (Not Held)
· Skeet Shoot (Not Held) 
· Sporting events (Ex. Day at the ballpark) (Not Held)
· Alumni vs Member Sports (Not Held)
· Welcome back alumni for one football game each year (Old School Gamma Chi Pikes) (Held)
· July 30th, 2012 International Convention (Held)
Daniel Dillon presented design for lapel pin/official Association logo.  He will present a few designs to choose from and we will vote at the next meeting. (Design is used in the newsletter, no pins yet)
Shane Pate discussed potential chairmanship involvement opportunities for alumni including:

· Member at Large

· Social Programs (Still need a social chair)
· Public Relations

· Fundraising

· Alumni Awards Committee (Job  of the Secretary)
· Athletics

· Alumni Advisory Board (Filled)
VI. New Business
Event planning by Shane Pate

· The 2013 Alumni Banquet 

· Consensus is it will be held at the OSU Alumni Center again.

· We will try a different food vender

· There will be a hard date for paying Banquet costs

· The 2013 Golf Tournament

· Consensus is we will try an alternating OKC/Tulsa locations for this event

· The event will still be in the undergraduate hands to plan and coordinate

· Open House/Workday
· August 18, 2012 – Saturday after Workday we will spend the $500 hosting a BBQ for the undergrad who are still moving in, meet and greet pledges, etc.

· We will help them move in, clean up

· Fall Reunion – David Sergeant

· The Fall Reunion will take place September 15, the Louisiana Lafayette game

· Sergeant will look to reserve a block of rooms for this weekend.

· Homecoming Fundraiser Association Programs

· The idea of selling crafts at Homecoming was brought up.

· The Association members did not want to do this.

· We will hold more association events locally.

· We will have formal presentations to the undergrad seniors about joining the association

· Discussed new social chair position.

· Discussed forming a committee to renovate the Chapter House

· Recruitment of Alumni to Association – We need to reach out via mail and phone

· We discussed procedure for tailgate volunteers. Copies of detailed procedures will be provided to each volunteer.
VII. Announcements N/A
VIII. Adjourned

